Minutes of the Frostenden Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 25th April 2018 at 7.30pm.

Mr Malcolm Rendle was in the Chair with Cllrs Harvey, Hardy, Burton & Watson attending, the Clerk to the Grouped Council Jean Brown & 4 parishioners
  1   Opening and welcome
2 Apologies- Cllr Sanger, Cllr Anguish.
3 Minutes of the 2017 APM had been circulated and signed on prop of      Cllr Burton, seconded Cllr Harvey.                  

4 Matters arising from last year’s meeting – Mr Scriven said that Highways had done a very good job of clearing the vegetation alongside the A12 between Laurel House and Gypsy Lane, the drains have also been cleared/repaired.  He also thanked the PC for providing the funds to refurbish the bench and thanks to Cllr Hardy for clearing the vegetation, it now looks very nice and has been in use.  The vegetation has been cut back near the junction of the A12 and the Clay Common turnoff.  Mr Scriven asked if the PC had decided not to display Planning Applications on the notice boards, although everyone agreed that they should be as widely advertised as possible not many people look at notice boards now and rely more on WDC website and social media, subject to be placed on the May agenda.
The list of Council assets insured has been reviewed and changed. 

5 The Group Council Chairman’s read his report for year 2017/2018 - attached.
He has since learnt that Suffolk Police have arrested 2 people in connection with the rash of burglaries last year and recovered £1,000s of pounds worth of stolen property and encourage all victims to look at Operation Winston on their website to see if they can identify their property.  The PC acknowledged that despite feeling the police had adopted a rather cavalier attitude to the crimes at first they have obviously been working on them with some results.  The Chair is to write to the police to thank them.
6 Group Council’s Accounts 2016/2017 presented to the meeting, Cllr Watson had some questions which were answered satisfactorily.
7 Report from The Playing Field Committee given by Mrs Hardy: Mrs & Cllr Sanger have joined the Committee, audited accounts should be available soon, Cllr Sanger has taken on the role of Treasurer, has got the bank mandate changed at last and will be able to pay bills.  
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The Committee held a public meeting to gauge the level of interest in keeping the playing field going and were pleased with the turnout, most people would be sad to lose the facility. They are looking into starting a Tote to help with fundraising as the pop up café and dog walk were not successful although the Quiz did well.
There was discussion again on the fate of the land if the Committee are unable to continue – the following is an excerpt from last year’s APM:
The Playingfield Committee have to pay £31.00 per year towards the legal fees incurred by obtaining the lease of the land, which former D Cllr Parsons tried to get waived, Mrs Hardy will approach D Cllr Rivett to ask for his help.  There is a Break Clause in the lease with WDC which means that after 10 years WDC has the right to buy back some of the land.  Mr Scriven said that the land was originally donated to Lothingland Council on condition that the Village had use of the land.  
Cllr Hardy asked if the PC would consider donating their CIL money go towards provide fencing and a gate for the field. To be discussed at May’s meeting.
8 Report from the Village Hall Committee including presentation of accounts given by Mrs Rendle: The balance at the bank at 31st January 2018 was £5,4463.82. The Committee holds no investments. These accounts were examined by G Stockdale. They received donations of £370, raised £446 from a Spring Fayre and £223.50 from hall lettings. Established in 1952 for Social, Recreational and Intellectual Development the hall serves as the hub of the community for fund raising and social activities, for the playing field, church and the hall itself.  It’s uses include PC, public & church meetings, a polling station and is available for private hire.
Cllr & Mrs Rendle are planning a garden party in the summer to raise funds. 
9 Parish Recorder, Mr Scriven: The report has been submitted to the Suffolk Local History Council, it’s purpose being to record news and changes in the village during the year – buildings, changes to roads, footpaths etc he gets plenty of useful information from The Wren Magazine. The SLHC will be holding biannual meetings in the north of the County from now on, the first of these was in Bungay which was very interesting and his talk went well.  One of the Parishes have an old school building as a centre for Archives and Community Hub for a peppercorn rent. He asked that the Parish start to look for a volunteer to take over from him, as he will not be able to carry on in this role forever.  
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There was some discussion on the proposed closure of the Lowestoft Records Office, there is to be a Consultation on this following a great deal of opposition.
10 Parochial Charities accounts 2017 presented by Trustee correspondent, Mrs Rendle:  These showed balance brought forward of £1,566.05.  Receipts £69.76.  Disbursements of £50 left a balance in hand of £1,635.81 These accounts have been examined by G Stockdale.  
The Council always welcome details of anyone where these annual funds could be of assistance within the terms of the Charity.
11 Any Other Business:  
Mr Scriven: Has anything more been heard about the removal of the telephone kiosk at the end of Gypsy Lane?  No.
The War Memorial in the grounds of Frostenden Church, has been designated a listed building (1452678) by Historic England, the Memorial belongs to the Parish and there is a fund for the upkeep – see The Wren.
Cllr Watson: There have been fly tipping on his land, as he doesn’t know who the culprit is he has had to pay for the disposal himself.  He would like to warn everyone that they should only use a licensed Waste Carrier for disposal of rubbish and get a certificate from them or they could find themselves liable to prosecution if their rubbish is subsequently found to have been fly tipped.
The meeting closed at 8.39pm, the chairman thanked everyone for attending.

Chairman .........................                               Date ................

